
Camellia Star Chapter No. 63,
OES
We hope your summer is going well, everyone!  

At our June meeting we got everything done for our Deputy’s
Official  Visit.   Thank  you,  Sister  Helene,  for  all  your
assistance and wisdom!  Associate Conductress Salena did great
with all the parts she had to do in one night! It was lovely
to have Sister Karen play piano for us.  And a great big thank
you to everyone who came to the meeting.  We made our quorum
(just barely) and had several visitors on the sidelines to
make our Friendship Night special!  Thank you, everyone!

On July 20 was the 1st Annual Lee Astorino Memorial Tea and
silent auction to benefit the OES Outreach.  Sister Deborah
“Deb” Winn, PM, Director of Marketing at the SLC came up from
Southern California to speak about the Outreach.  There were
approximately 28 present to enjoy the scrumptious treats and
bid  on  the  several  baskets.   Thank  you  to  everyone  who
participated!   

Next meeting is August 6 and is Game Show Night!  Brother
Michael has come up with the theme and plan for this meeting. 
We will have an anteroom meeting and then we will participate
in our own game show(s)!  Attire is casual.  Refreshments are
at 7:00.  Brief anteroom meeting is at 7:30.  Game show to
happen immediately thereafter!  I hope you will all be there
to join in the fun!  (I believe I heard there might be prizes
involved!)

August 10 is a District 1 Summer Paint and Sip event at
Fortuna Lodge at 1:00 p.m.  The cost is $25 per person. 
Snacks will be provided.  Bring your favorite drink to share
(alcoholic or not).  All friends and family of Eastern Star
Members are invited to enjoy this event with us!  You need to
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R.S.V.P. to Sister Janessa so she knows how many are coming
and can plan accordingly.  Thank you to Janessa for putting
this together!  It should be a lot of fun!

Our September 3 meeting will be themed “Number Please” for
Telephone Tuesday.  It will also be our school supply drive. 
Please bring whatever school supplies you can manage to the
September meeting, and we will donate them to one of the
schools here in Eureka.  Meeting will be short form.  Attire
will be Business, which means ladies wear a “suit (skirt or
pants), nice dress, nice pants and top, jacket optional,” and
gentlemen wear a “suit with tie.”

On October 1, Let’s Do a Project!  National Do Something Nice
Day and World Card Making Day are both on October 5, so let’s
celebrate both and do a project together before the meeting!
 Please be at the Lodge by 6:45 so we can get a project done
prior to the meeting at 7:30.

Grand Chapter this year is October 15-18 in Visalia.  It is
not too soon to start thinking about attending this year’s
state  convention.   If  you  have  not  been  before,  it  is
definitely  quite  the  experience!

November 5 will be “Thanks for the Memories” and sharing of
especially special memories made with our Eastern Star Sisters
and Brothers.

Star love,

Joni L. Hewston, WM
Michael Biesen, WP

PHOTOS:  Lee’s “Professor Tea” hat and flowers from his garden
and  Deborah Winn talking about the OES Outreach  






